  Municipal Council Workshop
Town Hall Auditorium

Tuesday, May 25, 2010

Immediately following 
Finance Committee
Meeting opened at 9:45 p.m.
Members present: Councilor Gilday, Councilor Chatigny, Councilor Dunford, Councilor Ferguson, Councilor Neale, Councilor Lavoie, Councilor McMilleon, Councilor Kelcourse and Councilor Kimball

Notice and Request to Seek Reconsideration of vote taken on 2010-044 at the
May 11, 2010 meeting
Councilor Lavoie stated that there were developments as of today. This whole exercise of this bill is to get permission from the state legislature to put Charter amendments on the state ballot for which we need the permission of the General Court in the form of special legislation. As far as today’s development, Rep. Costello’s Aide, Fred Lucy indicated that the Representative’s office is willing to keep trying to get this special legislation even though he believes it will be a Herculean task to get it done. There are two other factors that come up. The central issue is the controversy that has arisen over section 8.5 which is the Citizens Right of Referendum. The second factor is that it has grown into something that is going to need additional time to work out. The third factor is a reference that the Library controversy which resulted in a court ordered election which occurred which was followed by a court judgment that the first judge was incorrect and was appealed by the persons who brought the lawsuit and that appeal is still pending. Those three things taken together suggest themselves that we are not likely to get it on a state ballot for which we need to get permission. He stated that we can certainly get it on 2011. He stated that there will be ample opportunity in the up coming months to work on this and have plenty of discussion on this. There is one other issue that never got reached for substantive review and discussion which was brought to our attention by the Clerk two weeks ago that the vacancy provision is missing a piece and as long as we are doing it we might as well take care of that. He opened up to the Council as to how they wanted to handle this.
Councilor McMilleon questioned that at the May 11, 2010 meeting which was to pass this to the State Legislature wasn’t this supposed to be sent the next day? There was a time frame with which we had to do this.

Councilor Lavoie stated there were no guarantees that even if we had met the time frame that it would work but that was correct, it was reported to the Municipal Council on May 10, 2010 that there was a committee meeting for special legislation and they were expecting both bills to be passed and sent to them on Wednesday, May 12, 2010. The Council met on this past 11:00 pm and we probably should have just tabled it because nobody was very functional after 10:00 p.m. Basically almost everyone at this Council table woke up the next morning trying to figure out why it happened the way it did and secondly was it sensible to let it stand or should it be reconsidered. One of the members brought a motion and he did some review. Since a motion had been made to reconsider that they would take it up again at a time when we could have a workshop so that we could have an informal ability to sit and converse. Now with the developments that have come up today, I don’t think that we can expect the legislature to act timely to get it on the ballot. It needs about two to three months to go to the attorney general to approve the wording on the ballot. So at this juncture he asked for the council’s input.
Claude Gonthier stated that he feels this is a strategy to delay. The controversy has been referred to as a typo and he wants an explanation.

Councilor Dunford moved to retain the workshop format to give the public an opportunity to speak. Councilor Ferguson seconded and it was voted Unanimous.
Alison Lindstrom spoke against this reconsideration.

Claude Gonthier spoke again.

Councilor Dunford left at 10:20 p.m.

John Iacobucci stated that he was the lead in the battle to beat the Library and he read a statement.
Lynne Hendricks of the Daily News asked Councilor McMilleon about the options the Mayor has and if the Mayor has indicated that he will veto this.

Councilor McMilleon stated that the Mayor has it and he can either sign it and send it, send it without signing or veto it. He has not indicated what he is going to do. You would have to ask the Mayor.

Donna McClure stated that everyone who spoke tonight wants the right to vote on this. The right to petition is the citizens right and she asked that the Council represent the citizens not the Mayor’s Office.

Councilor McMilleon moved to close the Workshop at 10:50 p.m. Councilor Neale seconded and it was Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Dunning

Administrative Assistant
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